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Report from annual meeting:

· Number of attendees:  34

· Election results: James “Jim” Cartwright elected as male co-chair.

· Summary of meeting activities: see below.

Completed projects/activities:  

Two newsletters issued.

Additional sections of Community Archives Manual completed and added to LAGAR Web site.

Ongoing projects/activities:

Community Archives Manual still needs editing and chapters on certain topics; we will identify and work with authors and editors over the coming year.

New projects/activities:

LAGAR will review older materials on its Web site, identify personal information that should be removed from the Web, and develop strategies for doing so.  This project will take place in tandem with the transfer of the official copies of these materials to the SAA Archives.

Diversity initiatives: None at this time.

Questions/concerns for Council attention: None at this time.

Society of American Archivists Lesbian & Gay Archives Roundtable (LAGAR),

Annual Meeting, Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgender Historical Society, San Francisco, CA, August 27, 2008, 3:15-5:15 PM.

MINUTES

After a brief reception, the meeting was convened by co-chairs Stephen Novak and Bonnie Weddle at 5:35.

General Announcements:

The Co-Chairs thanked the GLBT Historical Society for its generosity in allowing us to meet there and especially for the delicious food and drink they provided for the pre-meeting reception.

Rebekah Kim, the GLBTHS’s archivist, provided an overview of the GLBTHS’s mission and scope and announced that interested attendees would have the opportunity to tour the repository after the meeting ended.

James “Jim” Cartwright requested that those present at the meeting start thinking about possible LGBT sessions for the 2010 SAA annual meeting so that session proposals can be finalized at LAGAR’s 2009 meeting.

Susan von Salis, a member of the 2009 Program Committee, discussed program proposals for the 2009 SAA meeting and noted that the deadline for roundtable endorsement of sessions is October 20, 2008.

Ben Primer, LAGAR’s outgoing Council liaison, updated us on current Council business and introduced his successor, Tom Hyry.

Election of Male Co-Chair
James “Jim” Cartwright of the University of Hawaii was nominated for election as male co-chair to replace Stephen Novak, who had served as co-chair for the past four two years.  His nomination was seconded and he was elected by acclamation.

Steering Committee Reports
Maggi Gonsalves, Newsletter Editor, was not able to attend this meeting, but reported via Bonnie Weddle that she is still interested in serving as Newsletter Editor but is willing to step aside if a newer LAGAR member is interested in the position.  She is also seeking submissions for the Fall 2008 issue of the newsletter.

Paula Jabloner reported on the Community Archives Manual, which is meant for people working in community-based archives that may lack professionally trained staff.  The bulk of the Manual is available online, but she is recruiting people interested in writing sections relating to arrangement and description or editing the manual.  A tentative completion date of January 1, 2009 was established.

New Business:
The Co-Chairs thanked the members of the Steering Committee for their efforts over the past year.  

The co-chairs outlined two proposals for amending the LAGAR bylaws, both of which were submitted to the membership in advance of the meeting per SAA requirements:

· The first amendment concerns the co-chairs’ terms of office.  As before, LAGAR’s male and female co-chairs will serve staggered two-year terms of office.  However, in accordance with SAA’s new rules for roundtable leadership, which state that no person shall serve as a roundtable chair for more than three years, LAGAR’s co-chairs are now barred from serving consecutive terms of office.

· The second amendment corrects a minor grammatical error in the bylaws.

Both amendments were seconded and passed by acclimation.

Program

Archivists and administrators from three California LGBT repositories took part in an informal panel discussion of the current status of LGBT archives and archival documentation.  The panelists and their institutions reflect the diversity of LGBT archives:

· Ron Grantz, the archivist of the Lavender Library, Archives and Cultural Exchange of Sacramento, cares for newsletters, documents, and ephemera created by Sacramento LGBT organizations; the papers of activist Jerry Sloan, who used the proceeds of a successful lawsuit against the Rev. Jerry Falwell to establish Sacramento’s first LGBT community center; and the business records of the Open Book, Sacramento’s now-defunct LGBT bookstore.  He oversees one intern.

· Karen Sundheim, the program manager of the San Francisco Public Library’s James C. Hormel Lesbian and Gay Center, is responsible for soliciting donations of archival collections and managing program operations.  The Hormel Center’s holdings focus on the San Francisco Bay Area, but many of its approximately 40 collections document nationally prominent individuals and organizations.  Sundheim supervises one processing archivist.

· Greg Williams, who is Vice President of the Board of Directors of the ONE National Gay and Lesbian Archives in Los Angeles.  The repository, which is housed at but independent of the University of Southern California, is an outgrowth of the gay rights group ONE, Inc. and the International Gay and Lesbian Archives.  Its holdings consist of ONE's organizational records, materials collected by several founding members who helped to pioneer the study of gay and lesbian history, and other records documenting global LGBT history.  Williams directs the archives' NHPRC-funded processing project and oversees three processing archivists.

The panelists and the audience identified a number of accomplishments and challenges:

· The LGBT community took an interest in documenting its experience well before academic and public research institutions did so, and as a result there are a sizeable number of community-based LGBT repositories throughout the nation.

· The achievements of some community-based repositories have in turn given rise to new challenges.  Many of these archives are staffed wholly or partly by volunteers and lack well-defined collecting policies, and some are now so large that they can neither be managed effectively or nor allowed to fade away quietly.

· The activist archivists (professional and self-taught) who founded and staffed community-based LGBT repositories are growing older.  Some archivists working at community repositories are consciously training successors.  Others are, with difficulty, raising funds needed to hire professional staff.  However, some of these archives will likely dissolve, and other community repositories may not be able to assume responsibility for managing their holdings.  As a result, the collections amassed by community repositories may ultimately end up at academic or public research facilities.  This development may alienate donors (and other LGBT people) who value community-based institutions and view scholarly research facilities as distant or patrician.

· Although community-based LGBT archives have a distinct history, the challenges they currently face are in many respects identical to those faced by local historical societies and other community repositories:  lack of funding, lack of space, and, all too often, community members’ general indifference to history and archives.

· Several audience members expressed the need for a national network of LGBT archives.  LAGAR gathers and disseminates information about LGBT holdings in all types of repositories throughout the nation and, via SAA, offers a listserv that is open to everyone interested in LGBT archives, more work is needed.  

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 PM.

